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14 August 2008
· Dean Wendy Ford welcomed the faculty

· Dean Ford introduced two new department heads, Kevin Schilbrack (Philosophy and Religion) and Jane Eastman (Anthropology and Sociology), as well as the new Sequoyah Distinguished Professor, Robert Conley

· Department heads introduced 32 new full- and part-time faculty appointments

· Dean Ford pointed out the rise in percentage of College tenure-stream faculty: last year, 112 of 171 (65.5%) were tenured or tenure-track; this year, 128 of 177 are (72.3%)

· Dean Ford briefed the faculty on what is ahead for the College in this academic year

· Personnel

· Hiring: we should know by around the August 22 what new faculty searches will be available for this year

· Collegial Review Documents: Dean Ford has offered feedback on these; half are on Provost Carter’s desk now. The Dean and Provost will support tenure and promotion cases that go through these new CRD’s so that there are no surprises
· Interim Tenure Reviews: a conversation began last spring about whether faculty want college-level feedback en route; Dean Ford will be asking the Dean’s Advisory Committee to provide her with guidance on this issue
· Curriculum: improving flexibility, while maintaining quality
· Preparing for accreditation of programs

· Rethinking summer: higher pay, and the question of whether we want summer as part of the academic year for some of our programs?

· Dual-degree proposal: currently, 30 extra hours required for BA/BS dual degree (internal, not UNC system requirement); the curriculum committee is pursuing a policy change here that would eliminate this requirement
· QEP

· Chemistry and Physics and History have run pilot programs; more will be run next year. Associate Dean Michelsen will be the central person for this. All campus programs need to be aligned with QEP for accreditation

· Undergraduate Research: departments are embracing and incorporating this into CRD documents; some in the sciences are requiring collaborative research for tenure. Associate Dean Butcher is chairing a committee developing a university-wide strategy for supporting undergrad research

· Experiential Education: Michelsen and others are involved in developing a university-wide strategy for embracing and supporting this

· Proactive Planning: Strategic Planning Committee will be working on follow-up

· Departments and College will be working on this: what makes us different from other units in the UNC system and other peer institutions, and particularly attractive to students?

· Dean Ford will be asking departments to revisit last year’s questions:

1) What do you look like now?

2) What do you want to look like five years from now?

3) What can you do this year to make progress toward the 5-year vision?

4) How can the dean’s office help you progress to your 5-year vision?
· College Planning

· Potential Areas of Distinction: do we want to position the College as promoting dual degrees?
· More Integrated Interdisciplinary Programs on the model of the Humanities double majors
· Education programs
· Faculty Commitment to Student Engagement: do we want to embrace this as a College?

· University Initiatives: what is the College’s niche within the University? 

· Resources

· Operating Budgets: Dean Ford’s first-line request is more support for providing funds to Dept. heads
· All 11 department heads agreed on criteria for funding at fall retreat

· 5% cut in College funding last year was absorbed by Dean’s office

· E&T Budgets: expect to have some more this year; need to balance this with departmental needs
· External Resources: need to work on more external development

· Butcher will work with faculty on grants

· Legislature appropriated $500,000 in base funding towards forensic science
· Development: fund-raising. We have a pretty good set of accounts at this point; Dean’s office is working on putting account structure in place so donors can give to specific departmental funds. Deans will be more engaged in development.
· General comment: Deans have been working on a more “college-centered” approach, trying to get staff and budget support, and working on aligning resources with accountability

· Dean Ford took questions from the faculty

· When will we know about staffing increases?

· [Dean Ford] The UNC system budget provided funding for some additional faculty lines, but cut line for support positions. Ford has secured an additional person in the Dean’s office for budget; has proposed additional technical support lines; and, at the department-level, is working to move all departments to at least one full-time staff support person, then begin moving towards two. We should know about this by August 22.
· Will more money be appropriated for faculty searches? $1000 per search doesn’t go far, and almost makes it impossible to ignore geographical considerations

· [Dean Ford] The Provost could only do $1000/search last year, though the College had some additional money for some searches last year.
· Will there be a Dean’s/College speaker fund this year?

· [Dean Ford] Last year, a couple departments were funded, but Ford actually had no money in her budget designated for this.

· A discussion followed as to whether making these funds available in $100 increments rather than $500 would be better, if the monies are available.

· What is happening with the Facilities and Space Committee?

· [Dean Ford] Last year, the College began working on getting more faculty voice in decisions, with e.g. faculty slots on the curriculum committee. A College facilities and space committee to decide how space was allocated was proposed. The faculty resolved, in the spring meeting, to consider this issue further. It might work just to involve department heads, but if faculty want to be more involved with how space is allocated, we will work toward faculty designing that committee.

· [Dean Ford] Ford has tried to honor the prior history of one College meeting at the beginning and one at the end of year, but is planning to call a mid-fall and mid-spring general faculty meeting this year.
· What is happening with Liberal Studies [LS]?

· [Dean Ford] A&S continues to offer most LS courses. The assessments must be in place from all LS programs before considering changing LS. We will continue to be central in engagement, support, etc. for LS.

· [Dean Ford] LS defines a degree as a university degree rather than a technical degree. We need to have a conversation about what LS is about. Peter Nieckarz is the chair of the Liberal Studies Oversight Committee [LSOC]. The Chancellor has been excited about changing LS for years.

· If our College supplies most of the LS courses, why is the LSOC stacked with so many people from other colleges? Shouldn’t the representation of A&S on the LSOC be closer to the proportion of LS courses the College teaches?

· [Nieckarz] One of the initial requirements for serving on the LSOC was that one must be an advocate for LS. For the most part, even non A&S people are strong advocates.

· [Dean Ford] If we’re primarily doing the teaching, we should be well represented. If the Liberal Studies Program is developed by faculty outside of A&S, it might be better to have them on the LSOC.

· When will LS assessments completed last year be made available to faculty? When, and how, will we know about these?

· [Dean Ford] Melissa Wargo, Carol Burton, and LSOC will meet with departments. Past assessments are posted on the Office of Assessment webpage.

· [Nieckarz] LSOC is public committee; other interested faculty are welcome at the meetings.
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